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Twenty-Second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time

Rom 12:2

May you 
discern 

what is the 
will of 

God!



2 September 3, 2023 • olphglenview.org                                                                                            

Dear Parishioners, 

“May you discern what is the will of God!” 
This week’s letter from St Paul invites 
us into a process of discernment. In 
many ways, discernment is at 
the heart of our spiritual journey. 
Discernment requires a process of 
listening that leads to awareness, 
understanding and action. 
Recently, I shared some reflections 

from Pope Francis’ talks and reflections on the upcoming 
Synod of Bishops. He has called us over and over to recall 
the foundation of the synodal process, discerning the Holy 
Spirit through a thoughtful process of listening. 
Listening is more complicated than we think. How much 
conflict occurs because we jump to conclusions without 
listening? One of the goals of marriage counseling can be 
taking the time to listen before assuming what the other is 
saying or deciding. This is hard work because we live in a 
culture where our feelings or experiences are summarily 
judged before having even finished making our point. 
In that column, I wrote about the Pope’s challenge to 
us to be a more listening church, I was accosted by 
someone who thought I was pro-abortion. How on earth 
could someone have drawn that conclusion? I made 
no reference to abortion, but the person assumed that 
by encouraging people to listen to another person’s 
experience that there was no moral accountability. 
Somehow listening to another’s experience negates 
moral norms. That was not the point. It was an experience 
for me about the challenges that lie ahead. 
Pope Francis recently shared some of his concerns about 
the Church in America that belies the experience I shared. 
He finds some in the church in this country possessing 
a “very strong reactionary attitude” that makes dialog so 
difficult. An attitude that keeps looking backward instead 
of forward. The Holy Father used the example of slavery. 
There was a time when many American bishops supported 
the practice of slavery in the 17th and 18th century. 
Well, over time and the collective reality of experience 
and discernment, the Church came to believe in the 
moral abhorrence of slavery. Through listening and the 
discernment of the Holy Spirit, hearts were changed and 
moral leadership became transformative in this country. 
I enjoyed preparing this week for the “Coffee and 
Conversation on the Rectory Porch” topic, the Synod and 
synodality. The readings this week provide so much food for 
thought, especially St. Paul’s letter. The Church must do a 
lot more listening. This requires us to assess who are the 
voices that are not at the table. Whose voices or experiences 

are not being heard? I am aware that just around a table of 
OLPH parishioners, there would be a wide perspective on 
what are the most pressing concerns facing the Church. Try 
such a gathering of Catholics around the Archdiocese, the 
USA, the continent of North America, the Universal Church! 
Yet, the Holy Spirit prevails over geography, culture, and 
language. My dire prayer these days, “Come Holy Spirit 
and renew the face of the earth”. Help us to listen! Help us 
be more aware, more understanding and willing to take the 
action that results from conversion. 
We have some extraordinary opportunities this Fall to 
enhance your process of spiritual discernment. We will 
soon begin an 8-week scripture study program entitled 
“Mary, a biblical walk with the Virgin Mary”. I have reviewed 
the materials and they are excellent. Please consider 
joining many of your fellow parishioners on this journey 
to better appreciate the biblical foundation of the Blessed 
Mother’s place in our faith. 
Another fantastic offering this Fall is the next series in 
our Hearts Afire program. Beginning in October a 30-day 
program will begin. It is called “The Way” and is based on 
“The Story of a Soul” written by St. Therese of Lisieux. 
Both programs will enhance this year’s Eucharistic Revival 
efforts. 
Plans are in full motion for next week’s annual block party. 
It really is the symbolic beginning of the new year of parish 
life. Help me continue my series of rain free evenings! We 
will be honoring in a special way the founder of the Block 
Party and former Men’s Club president, Bill Riordan.  
Because of the Block Party Outdoor Mass, there will be no 
9:30am Mass on Sunday that weekend. 
Last weekend’s Youth Ministry event was awesome. Thank 
you to Zoe Sundstrom and her volunteers, The Mass, the 
food, the games and the conversation were terrific. I am so 
excited about the direction Youth Ministry is going. I really 
appreciated the number of parents that were there, as well. 
I am pleased to announce that we are once again serving as 
a parish in the Tolton Teaching Parish Program of Mundelein 
Seminary. We will have 2 seminarians from the Diocese of 
Grand Rapids. You will remember Charlie Leidel and he will 
be joined by Andrew Whipple. I am delighted that they will 
be with us. Tom and Jacquie O’Brien chair our Teaching 
Parish Committee. Please keep in your prayers our parish 
seminarian, Luke Lato, who is entering Mundelein Seminary. 
May God bless us as we discern His will! 
Fr. Jerry Boland

Fr. Jerry Boland, Pastor

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...
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Stepping Out Together
SOT has certainly enjoyed the warm days of summer! We 
visited Frank Lloyd Wright's walking tour, Xanadu, Pat's Pot 
Luck, amazing Pool and BBQ party, CSO at Ravinia, great 
First Friday outings, local bands, hiking in the local trails with 
new restaurants for breakfast.. and we are looking forward 
to many adventures to come! 

September Events
•	 First Friday and dinner at Valley Lo. This event is filled.
•	 Hiking at River Trails and breakfast to follow.
•	 Yoga and Margaritas!

October Events
•	 First Friday - Landmark Inn
•	 Hiking - TBA
•	 St Pats downtown - lunch
•	 Oil Lamp Theater - Gustos

Interested? 
Contact: Janis Moylan jlpm1231@gmail.com 
               Pat Marziani marzianipat@gmail.com

seek, share, rejoice - scripture study, stepping out, survey...
OLPH Scripture Study 
Mary: A Biblical Walk with the 
Blessed Mother
Mary: A Biblical Walk with 
the Blessed Mother is an 
extraordinary pilgrimage that 
reveals Mary’s unique role in 
God’s kingdom and in our lives. 
Filmed on location in the Holy 
Land, Mary: A Biblical Walk with 
the Blessed Mother will place you 
in the midst of the powerful drama of her earthly life, taking 
you through her joys … and her sorrows. Seeing Mary in this 
way will change you forever. 

Registration fee - $20     Registration deadline: Sept. 8, 2023
Sessions start the week of September 25th, and are offered 
Monday thru Thursday days and evenings here at OLPH.

Registration for this session is at the highest levels we have 
ever had. Don't miss out! This is a wonderful opportunity to 
join your fellow parishioners to learn so much more about 
our Blessed Mother!

Contact info: Geof Lutz at lutz20@gmail.com
Find out more at www.ascensionpress.com
Go to the YouTube link below to view a video trailer of this 
program: https://youtu.be/tzmy0gr4Nw4

Parish Survey Results are in!
You may remember back in the Spring, along 
with all of the parishes of the Archdiocese 
of Chicago, we conducted a parishwide 
survey.  We were very pleased with the level 
of participation. We were grateful to receive 
so much positive feedback from you, our 
parishioners. 

This survey also revealed areas where we 
can grow stronger as a parish. Maybe more 
importantly, it is helping to identify aspects of 
our faith where individually we could all use a 
little encouragement.
Watch this space in the Bulletin where each 
week we will publish specific sections of the 
survey results, and also any other action plans 
or communications directly related to the 
survey.
For now, here are some basic demographics* 
from the survey:

651 Total surveys completed
43% of 1500 (average Sunday Mass attendees)

Demographics - Age
Over 75 25%
66-75 24%
56-65 28%
18-55 22% 

Demographics - Sex
Female 68%
Male 32% 

Demographics - Marital Status
Married 74%
Widowed 12%
Single 7%
Divorced 6% 
More to come next week!
*Demographics refer to survey respondents, not to the 
demographics of the parish as a whole.
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seek, share, rejoice - r.e., youth ministry, and more...
OLPH needs you!
We are in need of:
•	 lectors
•	greeters
•	ushers
•	Eucharist Ministers
•	catechists for Religious Education

Email Margie André mandre@olphglenview.org 
to volunteer for any Mass. 

Religious Education (RE)
The RE program is still in need 
of catechists for the 2023/2024 
school year.  
If you are interested in learning 
more about what it means to 
teach our faith to the younger 
members of our community, 
Reach out to Erin Bretts at 
OLPHRE@olphglenview.org
or by phone at 847-998-5289.  
Catechists needed:
Tuesdays at 4:30pm – 6th and 8th
Tuesdays at 6:30pm – 8th
Saturdays at 9:00am – 1st and 8th
We provide you with everything you and your 
students need to have a successful and rewarding 
experience.



5                                                               September 3, 2023 • olphglenview.org

Sharing Ministry
Constant Need for Non-
Perishable Food
Please continue to hear the cry 
of the poor and help us ensure 
the sharing parish pantry shelves 
continue to be stocked. 

Donate non-perishables, leaving 
them at the church entries, the 
Sharing Resource Center (SRC) 
entry when bins are out on 
Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday 
mornings, through the kids at 
the Sunday Offertory, or through 
Give Central. 

Catholic Charities – Feed the 
Homeless
We are looking for donors willing 
to fund dinners at Catholic 
Charities, each serving 100 – 
120 guests, at as many dates as 
we can cover in 2023. Last year 
we were able to raise enough 
funds to cover 10 evenings. 

We currently have funds to 
cover six dates in the coming 
year. Each dinner event costs 
$600. Please help us to raise 
the funds to cover many more.

September Meeting
Please join us Tuesday, Sept.19, 
7:00pm in Hickey Hall. Speakers 
will be representatives of Our 
Lady of Tepeyac Elementary 
School.

St. Sabina Academy Benefit
Mark your calendar for the 
Brighter Futures Scholarship 
Benefit on Saturday, Nov. 11, 
6:00 p.m. at the school. You can 
support the important work of 
this school by providing auction 
items, restaurant gift cards, 
hotel stays, specialty items, 
golf outings, sports tickets and 
more.  Contact Bob Hicks, 
roberthicks@ameritech.net

seek, share, rejoice - sharing, laundry drive, and more...

OLPHun Run Cancelled
New Race Directors Needed!
The OLPHun Run will not take place this 
October. This fun, fall tradition is looking 
for new race directors. A guild, the Men’s 
club, or a group of friends would be the 
perfect fit to organize this parish event! 

If interested, please email 
Maggie Wycklendt 
Maggie.wycklendt@gmail.com
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seek, share, rejoice - men's club...
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seek, share, rejoice - stewardship report...

To all parishioners:  

The first two months of our fiscal year are complete! The 
results of Collections for the two months are listed below.  
As a Parish Community, you have contributed $349,564 
towards Sunday and Holyday collections from July 1 to 
August 31, 2023. 

You can see from the charts below that we are trailing in 
actual collections as compared to the two months ended 
August 31, 2022 and we are also trailing 
budget for the current year. Collections 
in the summer months are traditionally 
lower than other months, but you can 
help OLPH by “bridging the gap” if you 
can. Your generosity is always greatly 
appreciated!

Please watch for a mailing from 
OLPH entitled “BRIDGE THE GAP”, a 
campaign, which, with your help, will 
enable us to do just that. As indicated 

above, summer months are generally low in collections; 
however, we do not want the year to get away from us before 
it is fully underway. Last year tracked below budget for the 
entire year. 

Our FY24 budget for the general offertory collection, which 
includes Christmas and Easter, is $3.2 million. We need 
to reach this goal to make certain we can cover continued 

increasing costs, mainly in salaries and 
benefits (8%) and planned maintenance 
expenses (16%). These areas are vital 
to the life of the parish. Direct support 
to the School and Religious Education 
programs is also provided out of the 
general offertory collection. Our First 
Fruits program benefits from 6% of the 
annual collection, as well.

Thank you for your continued 
commitment to OLPH!

For more information or if you have any questions, please contact Mary Lynne Januszewski, Director of Finance & 
Operations by phone: 847-729-2934, or by email: mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org

$396,306 $349,564

12%
Decrease

$464,634 $349,564

Budget Results

Budget 
07/01/23- 
08/31/23

Actual 
07/01/23- 
08/31/23

2023-24 
Actual

2022-23 
Actual

July - August 
Results

25%
Decrease

It is easy to make an online donation to our 
"Bridge the Gap Campaign 2023" through 
GiveCentral. 
Click the direct link to our portal:
www.givecentral.org/location/552/event/37934

Or simply point and 
click the camera 
on your phone at 
the QR code to go 
directly to our secure 
GiveCentral online 
donation portal.



8 September 3, 2023 • olphglenview.org                                                                                            

seek, share, rejoice - music ministry, spred...

Music Ministry

Instrumentalists and Singers                  
of All Ages Needed
Anytime is a great time to join one of the 
choirs and help continue to build the Music 
Ministry at Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
Church. 

This is a wonderful opportunity to serve 
God and the Parish through sharing your 
gifts of music and song. And it promises to be a lot of fun as 
well!  

The following groups are all directed by our music director, 
Russell Stern. New members are always welcome and 
encouraged to join throughout the year.

The Adult Festival Choir
•	 Sings at the 9:00am Mass on Sunday (and sometimes 

other Masses) until the first week of June. We also sing for 
Holidays and special occasions. All singers are welcome. 

•	 Rehearses on Tuesday evenings from 7:30-9:00pm in the 
church. First rehearsal: Sept. 12. 

The 10:30 Mass Ensemble
•	 Sings at the 10:30am Mass Sundays throughout the year.
•	 Singers are welcome and instrumentalists are encouraged 

to audition.
•	 The singers rehearse in the church on Tuesdays from 

7:45-9:15pm in the music office. First rehearsal: Sept. 12. 
•	  Instrumentalists rehearse prior to the Mass or as needed.

The Teen/Young Adult Ensemble
•	 Sings approximately once a month 
either at the Saturday 5:00pm Mass or 
the Sunday 10:30am Mass (depending on 
the teen’s availability), and for Christmas, 
Easter and other special occasions, until 
early June.
•	 Students 7th grade through young 
adult are welcome. 

•	 No audition required for singers. Instrumentalists are 
encouraged to audition.

•	 Rehearses in the church periodically on Saturdays at 
4:15pm or Tuesdays, 6:45pm (depending on the teen’s 
availability). First rehearsal:Sept. 23.

The Children’s Choir
•	 Sings once a month, usually at the 9:00 or 10:30am Mass 

from October through Mothers Day. They also sing at the 
Christmas Eve 3:00pm Mass, and on Easter.

•	 1st thru 7th grade children are welcome.
•	 Rehearses in the church Tuesdays, beginning Sept. 19, 

from 5:45-6:30pm.

Cantors
•	 Cantors are auditioned from the choir and are then 

trained. They are scheduled to sing for 1-3 Masses 
a month depending upon the church’s need and the 
cantor’s availability. A Schola Cantorum made up of our 
cantors sings periodically at the Saturday 5:00pm Mass. 

For more information, contact Russell Stern at rstern@olphglenview.org or you are welcome to just show up to one of 
the rehearsals listed above, at any time. Thank you for your consideration!

SPRED
Do you know a student who may be 
interested in enrolling in SPRED?

SPRED is a growing ministry that 
welcomes children with developmental 
disabilities and leads them toward a 
deeper awareness of God in their lives, 
an awareness of themselves as persons 
of dignity who are deeply loved by God, 
and an awareness of their integral 
relationship to our parish community. 

The process of SPRED is symbolic or experiential catechesis 
and sacramental initiation for those who may not otherwise 
be able to fully benefit from more traditional forms of Religious 
Education. 

OLPH's Monday evening group has several openings for 
this academic year for those between 6 to 10 years old.
For more information, please contact Sloan Donnellan Salah 
at sloansalah@gmail.com or 847.312.1155.

All Saints SPRED Community 
in Need of Leader and Helper Catechists
The All Saints Parish SPRED Community (St. Isaac Jogues 
Church, 8101 West Golf Road, Niles) is comprised of adults 
(22+ years of age) with cognitive challenges who come 
together to share faith and friendship with Jesus, the Church 
and each other. They are in need of a Leader Catechist and at 
least two helper catechists

Contact Dee Stanton at doloresstanton@yahoo.com
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seek, share, rejoice - our school
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seek, share, rejoice - community events...

Jeremy McLellan, a rising standup comedian, who is joyfully Catholic 
and universally funny, will be performing a brand new routine at the 
Athenaeum Center in Lakeview on Saturday, Sept. 9 at 7:00pm.                
Tickets $35.

He will also be giving a talk on comedy on Friday, Sept. 8,                                              
"Divine Comedy: How Jokes Get You to Heaven." Tickets are free.

McLellan was honored as a New Face of Comedy at the prestigious Just 
for Laughs Comedy Festival in Montreal, and has performed sold-out 
tours of the US, UK, and Pakistan. We look forward to welcoming you to 
the Paradiso for a hilarious night of commentary on parenting, marriage, 
interfaith relations, social justice, and everything funny in between!

Last year he was awarded a Teaching Fellowship at Bishop Barron’s 
Word on Fire Institute where he released a course on Comedy and the 
Catholic Life, and how jokes can make you a better person!

Use the Promo Code PERPETUALHELP for 10% off tickets and 10% of 
the proceeds will be donated to our parish.

Tickets: www.athenaeumcenter.org
This would be a perfect date night, or fun evening for your group of friends, Young Adults groups, and more!

If you have any questions about applying your code at checkout, please contact us at info@athenaeumcenter.org.  
Thank you again for your continued support in building a more beautiful community. 

To register visit 
rc2023.givesmart.com
or click the QR code
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U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz  olphmil@yahoo.com 
	          847-724-8218

BU Joseph Hogan 
LT James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
LTCDR Kenneth Pittner
AWS2 Brian Sedin
PO3 John A. Stonis 

CPT Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
CPT Athena MacLain
1 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
1LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

Capt Justin Coons
LCPL Madeline Fasolo
LCpl Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Maj Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800-950-9952 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Parish & Community Announcements

St.Joseph's School 50th Reunion
We are in the planning stages for a 50th year reunion for 
the St. Joseph School in Wilmette class of 1973.
Currently, we are in the process of trying to locate classmates 
for this reunion. We hope to schedule it for this fall.  
Please contact via email Theresa (Terry) Schneider Mikos 
at kubfan9@gmail.com or by phone at #847-910-1507.

OLPH School Reunions
Class of 1968, 55th School Reunion
Saturday, September 16
Contacts: 
Chuck Burns popburns@sbcglobal.net
Tracy Stewart tracy.stewart17@icloud.com
Judi Bladowski Ronan judironan@comcast.net
Class of 1990, "30+3" School Reunion
Saturday, October 21
Contact: 
Nancy Kelly Di Vito nkdivito@gmail.com
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our weekly intentions: september 3- september 10...

Sunday, September 3                                                                                     
7:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH              
9:00 am – Fr. Larry & DJR    Betty Glafcke, Claudia Baker, Mike Warga, Mary 
Warga Porcaro
9:30 am McD – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  
10:30 am – Fr. Paul Kalenzi w/DCW    Kay Eisinger, Madonna Thoelecke,             
Don Bergman, Jim Luxem            
12:00 pm – Fr. Hickey    Areewan Seah-Eyo, Pilar Astor Gomez 85th Birthday  

Monday, September 4     
6:30 am – Fr. Larry w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                          
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    Mark J. Gamber, Jimmie McRaith, Philomena Rieger, Eric Mills, 
Michael & Betty King, John M. Stonis  

Tuesday, September 5 
6:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                           
8:30 am – Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                           

Wednesday, September 6                                   
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                           
8:30 am – Fr. Mugisho    Kenneth Satkiewicz, Jason Orsinger, Orsinger Family (MFTL)

Thursday, September 7
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                        
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Eileen Hoekstra, Sean Huntley, Halina Grajny, Lou Gomez 
90th Birthday 

Friday, September 8 
6:30 am – Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH   
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    Ron Whittaker, Karen Provan                                                 

Saturday, September 9        
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    John Collins, John M. Stonis              
5:00 pm Outdoor – Fr. Jerry w/DCW    Bill Riordan, Donald Edward Skahan  

Sunday, September 10          
7:30 am – Fr. Larry    Jeanne Thome               
9:00 am – Fr. Jerry    Dolores Coleman, Susan & Ramon Alcazar, Anita & Brian 
Almeida, Susan Martinsen                    
10:30 am – Fr. Velo w/DCW    Barbara Butler, Bob Kissner, John & Florence Bolan, 
Janet Accardo, Rich Richardson                                              
12:00 pm – Fr. Hickey    Mary Jane Hardiek, Donald T. O’Grady, Myriam Munoz, 
Karoly Leipam

Please note: Because of the Block Party Outdoor Mass on Saturday, Sept. 9, we 
will not have a 9:30am Mass in McDonnell Hall on Sunday, Sept. 10. 

Remember Our Sick
Little Maggie Anderson
John Baggio
Victorio Basbas
Leonard Beeftink
Mary Ann Bergquist
Infant Xavier Boni 
Sally Corbett
Coty Cottle
Marian DiBenedetto
Carmen Domingo
Carole Drennan 
Brian Foley
Willa Hollman
Brian Jansen
George Kendall
Lydia Krebs
Chelsey Kivland

Kaylee Lentino
Bob McKenna
Kevin Nicholl
Little Adeline Morgan
Peg O'Brien
Infant Ozzie Ostrowski   
Mollie Rowan
Cindy Schirmang
Larry Schmidt
Sr. Joan Schumacher
Gary Smith
Rosemary Sobol
Patrick Stein
Bob Van Wie
Chris Weiss
Adolphe Zielinski
Andrea Zielinski

Our Beloved Deceased
Walter Huurman, father of Anne Burke
Bernie Jayne, friend of Fr. Borre
Jill Mergener, wife of Derek
Jason Orsinger, father of Patrick, son of Gail Lee Urban, brother of 
Rachel
Robert Pillion, Sr., father of Bob, Jr.
Theresa Raimondo
James Thompson

Upcoming Weddings
I    Zachery Losch & Megan Blume

Baptisms
Maesie Gianna, daughter of Nicole (Cummings) Mugnaini & Matthew 
Mugnaini
Reagan Layne, daughter of Brittnie (Mugnaini) Muffly & Austin Muffly
Samuel William, son of Mary Anderson & Michael Van Kempen 

We have QR codes on the pews so you 
can make your offering at Mass if you 
are uncomfortable with the basket.

Point and click the camera on your 
phone at the QR code to go directly to 
our secure GiveCentral online donation 
portal. We thank all parishioners for 
your support and generosity.

To donate to OLPH through our 
GiveCentral portal, simply point your 

phone at this QR Code.

        Thank you 

     for 
your 

 support
!

Our Lady
of Perpetual Help

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat.: after 8:30 am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel

 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00 pm
 - Benediction 3:45 pm

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45 pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00 am the first Wednesday of the month 

MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45 am the third Wednesday of the 
month



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org

Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org
Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289 ext.122  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Dcn. Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sr. Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Needy Family Ministry	 Sr. Anna Thottunkal, Case Mgr.	 312.607.9750
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location

State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • 
• Home •

• Renters • 
• Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually Created

PH. 847.729.2233

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM
1775 Glenview Road

Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS  
Phil Meehan, DDS 

847.998.9992 
 

2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B 
Glenview, IL 60026

WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004     Lic# 058-141680

WE REMOVE...
• FURNITURE 
• ELECTRONICS 
• EXERCISE  
  EQUIPMENT

ECOFRIENDLY DISPOSAL

(630) 441-4542 
simplydisposeit.com 
Email: Simplydisposeit@outlook.com

$1000 off 
over $10000
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COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

As a local independent insurance broker specializing in Medicare coverage 
and, incidentally, someone who himself has been on medicare for over 
10 years, I offer 50 years of experience and knowledge in the medical 
insurance field as your personal guide through the Medicare maze.  

UNDERSTANDING MEDICARE

All My Services Are 100% FREE

John H. Larson 
Independent Broker

Medicare Solutions Source 
Phone: 847-368-8545

We do not offer every plan available in your area. Any information  
we provide is limited to those plans we do offer in your area.  
Please contact Medicare.gov or 1-800-MEDICARE to get 
 information on all of your options. 

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Jeff Hansen
 

jhansen@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2683

Can faith and free 
markets heal Chicago?

LAW IN ORDER
Do you have 

too many old files 
and aren’t sure what to keep? 

Do you want to simplify things  
for your beneficiaries? 

Contact JAMES WOCHNER
Mr. Wochner spent over 50 years as an estate 
planning, trust, and administration attorney.

He has the expertise and proficiency to assist in 
organizing and eliminating irrelevant files.

FOR AN APPOINTMENT, CALL 847-651-7360

FOUNDED 1975 • VETERAN OWNED & OPERATED
TREE PRESERVATION SPECIALISTS

847-328-2354
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1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Corinne Cantwell HeggieCorinne Cantwell Heggie
& John E. Heggie& John E. Heggie

Parishioners

cheggie@heggielaw.com
jheggie@heggielaw.com

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605

Anne.DuBray@cbexchange.com
AnneAdvantage.com

Anne DuBray
Your Glenview Real Estate Specialist

847-657-3747

jeffery.johnson@lpl.com | 312.685.2674 | gracestreetadvisory.com

Retirement • Estate • Investment • Insurance • Tax • Money • Lifestyle

Wills & Trusts • Probate
Estate & Trust Administration

Real Estate

jheggie@heggielaw.com

 John E. Heggie
Parishioner

HEGGIE
WOCHNER

LAW FIRM

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

847 272 7360

Catholic Charities serves 
and accompanies over 

375,000 people
in Cook and Lake counties 
each year.

Give securely at catholiccharities.net/donate
or scan the QR code here.

Learn more at catholiccharities.net 

Catholic Charities serves 
and accompanies over 

375,000 people
in Cook and Lake counties 
each year.

Give securely at catholiccharities.net/donate
or scan the QR code here.

Learn more at catholiccharities.net 


